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GATEWAY CITIES GOVERNANCE COUNCIL 

APRIL 13, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: MINOR ROUTE MODIFICATIONS TO LINES 102, 105 AND 612 
 
ACTION: APPROVE ROUTE MODIFICATIONS   
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Approve minor route modifications to Lines 102, 105 and 612 effective June 25, 2006.  
 
BACKGROUND  
 
The route modifications recommended in this report are classified as minor changes and do not 
require a public hearing before they can be implemented. They are designed to improve the 
effectiveness of each service and respond favorably to public input. The proposed route 
modifications to Lines 102 and 612, for example, were suggested by customers and operators of 
these lines. The change will enable riders to travel further east and west along Florence Avenue to 
better address passenger demand along this corridor.  
 
Similarly, the route modification to Line 105 is intended to meet the latest ruling of the Consent 
Decree’s Special Master by reinstating rush hour service on weekdays along Vernon Ave-Leonis 
Blvd-District Blvd from Santa Fe Ave to Atlantic Ave. This change will enable passengers to 
continue travel along these corridors during the rush hours without the need to transfer.    
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
The recommended service modifications can be implemented within the budget by reallocating 
resources from unproductive trips on other lines.  
 
NEXT STEPS 
 
Upon approval from the Governance Council, staff will prepare to implement these changes 
effective with the June Shakeup. Passenger notices will be prepared and distributed on the buses 
advising riders of these service improvements. News releases will also be distributed to the 
media with this information. 
 
ATTACHMENT 
 
Attachment A:  Line 102 & 612  
Attachment B:  Line 105 
 
Prepared by:  Alex Clifford, General Manager, Gateway Cities Service Sector 
  Dan Nguyen, Service Development Manager 
  Michael Sieckert, Planning Manager  


